
BOIRR UPDATE

[2024-12-09]

The United States Treasury has appealed the issuance of the nationwide

injunction barring it from enforcing the BOIRR statute and related regulations. 

Treasury also publically acknowledged the scope and impact of the injunction. 

Treasury now informs the public that compliance is not required while the order

remains in effect, and that reporting companies face no liability for failing to

comply while the injunction remains in force:

In light of a recent federal court order, reporting companies are not

currently required to file beneficial ownership information with

FinCEN and are not subject to liability if they fail to do so while

the order remains in force.  However, reporting companies may

continue to voluntarily submit beneficial ownership reports.

https://www.fincen.gov/boi (as viewed on December 9, 2024).  A complete copy

of Treasury’s alert may be found on the next page.

Treasury points out that the injunction is contrary to other district court

decisions rendered in Virginia and Oregon that upheld enforcement of BOIRR.

Treasury’s appeal was expected.  It remains unknown whether the

government will seek expedited review of the injunction; whether the United

States Court of Appeals for the Fifth Circuit will let the injunction stand, dissolve

it, or take some other action; and when the appellate court will act.

Please keep in mind that a dissolution or a modification of the injunction

can occur at any time.  If you have not already completed your filing, continue to

be prepared to comply with BOIRR on short notice.

Copies of the amended injunction and the amended notice of appeal may

be found on our website at https://ezkovichlaw.com/boi.
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